203. B Carbines

Name: Bridget Carbines

As you called for community feedback I would like to make a comment. My feeling is that we do not need another layer of interference, whether it be from a doctor (unless it is to prove of sound mind) or police officer or government when we appoint POA. However, I believe that there should be some clause in the POA document that the POA will act in the best interests of the person giving the POA. Also they need to be charged if they do not act in that person's best interest. It is pretty obvious that if a POA empties the bank account to buy a new car or whatever that they are clearly not acting in the best interests of that person. My mother and I gave each other POA. It was our decision entirely and I do not believe that govt. should interfere. However I do know that financial abuse happens mainly from children and laws should be in place to redress this if it occurs. It has been one of the best things we did and should be encouraged especially when we are older and especially in families who do not get along (of which there are many and esp. when money is involved). Most people think very carefully before they sign a legal document. Our lawyer explained clearly the power we were allowing the other. Thank you for the chance to comment. 
Regards. Bridget Carbines.

